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Morgan Schavone, Tony and Laura’s Grandson, received the honor of Eagle
Scout this month. Family and Friends (including Donna Stewart) attended the
ceremony.

Morgan graduated from Servite High School this year and will be attending
the University of Kansas. (He’s a California Boy??  Just wait till Winter!) His
graduation wish was to take one of our Corvettes to Kansas!! NOT!!!

We love him and are so proud of him.

Papa Tony and Grandma Laura

Officers 2016
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President ………..…Donna Stewart
 Secretary …………….………. Bert Wiest
 Treasurer………………...Will Grohmann
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Newsletter Editor……………Debra Ruby
 Webmaster……….…….Douglas Mariani

Board of Governors

 Ron DeBartolomeis
 Eric Ellsworth
 George McMullen
 Gary Plehn
 Laura Schavone
Dianne Wiest

Committee Chair
 Banquet……………………………..….TBD
 Car Show……………………Wayne Heard
 Care & Kindness…………. Dianne Wiest
 Charity……………………….Dianne Wiest
 Clothing………………………...Rick Miller
 Historians……………....Pat & Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess………..…Dianne Wiest
 Membership………………Donna Stewart
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.……………………………..……TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We hope George McMullen is feeling better from his knee surgery!



CSS Upcoming Events 2016
July 16  Reagan Library – Gary Maleski

Aug. 13  Battleship Iowa Tour – Art Huhta

Aug. 20  Day Family Car Museum – Bert Wiest

Sept. 8-11 Tahoe 48

Sept. 25 CSS Car Show

Oct. 1  Patriots and Paws Car Show

Oct. 8  A trip planned to Calicinto Ranch

Nov. 5  Vettes for Veterans Car Show

Details of the events will follow as they near.

Please let us know of any events we have missed that would be of interest to Club members.

Thanks,
Vice Prez
Donna Stewart

Corvette Time Line: June 30th, 2003. Official celebrations for the Corvette’s 50th Anniversary at Flint, Michigan, The Na-
tional Corvette Museum in Kentucky, and Nashville, Tennessee.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for

the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Dianne.

Thanks!
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Surprise! I Went Shooting!

Eric, as you may know, is an avid shooter for over 30 years. He's been trying to get me
to go with him and the Corvette Super Shots for the past three years, but I was afraid. I
was afraid of the noise and just shooting a gun at all. Then, while on vacation, he
wanted to find a place to go shooting. We found Kauai Eco Sporting Clays. It was our
anniversary and suddenly, I felt inspired to try it!

Ben Ellsworth is the owner and teacher. Eric wanted a “family discount,” but we didn’t
get one. I liked Ben’s positive and excited personality. He said he loves teaching
beginners and especially teaching women because they listen and follow directions
(unlike the men. J) He wanted to teach me how to shoot and I wanted to learn! He was
a great teacher and I had fun! Imagine that?! It wasn't as scary as I had imagined and
definitely not as loud. Fireworks are much louder! We had a private session since we
were the only people there that day. It was great! Eric even had a lesson and has
improved his shooting since we've been home from vacation.

It was a great first time experience with a gun. I had beginner’s luck hitting many of my
targets.

Debbie  :-)



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Donna Stewart

The Summer is flying by so fast I can hardly keep up with all
the many activities, both past and future ones. Reports from
the Club picnic were that a good time was had by all. Thank
you’s to Bert and Dianne Wiest for the planning and
organization of the event. We will certainly look forward to a
second annual Club picnic.

Once again my many thanks to Shirley and Garry Jones for
hosting the Bash Before the Bash during Corvettes West
event in Big Bear. The weather was great for us and we all
had a super time with an array of good food and drinks. Our
Club participants came away with many trophies. My
Congratulations to all the winners! A great job was done by
all!

We are also very busy with the planning of our own annual
car show, Sunday, Sept. 25th. We need a lot of help from all
of you! We have many jobs and committees to be filled and,
of course, need raffle prizes and items for the goodie bags.
Please step up and let us know in what capacity you would
like to help and be involved in. We need you all to help in
order to have a fun and successful car show.

As to the upcoming 4th of July holiday; please have a great
time, but most of all a “safe and sane” one.

Thank You,
Donna Stewart
Vice Prez

President
Tony

RICK HENDRICK’S CORVETTE COLLETION

At a recent Barrett-Jackson Collector Car Auction in
Scottsdale, Arizona, Rick Hendrick paid $1.65 Million for a
collection of three rare Corvettes. These all had Vin. No.
001, from 1955, 1956 and 1957. “These three cars have
been kept in incredible condition” said former Hendrick
Nascar Driver Jeff Gordon. “These cars are a work of art.”

Hendricks later paid $525,000 to acquire a 1969 Corvette
convertible (1 of 116) built with the rare L88 power plant that
produced 560 HP.

Last year Hendrick bid on Vin No. 1 of the 2015 Corvette
Z06. He paid $1 Million for the special Corvette. The money
went to Karmanos Cancer Institute.

In 2014, Rick Hendrick bid and won the 1st 2014 Corvette
Coupe. He also paid $1 Million for this car. Later he bought
the first 2014 Corvette convertible. He actually went to the
factory where the Corvette is produced in Bowling Green,
KY to pick up the car.

Hendrick’s favorite Corvette is the 1967. Among the 67s he
has in his collection, is one owned by Roy Orbison. Another
1967 in the Hendrick’s Collection was once owned by King
Leopold III of Belgium.

Rick Hendrick’s 1967 car collection is known to be the
largest in the World. There are over 40 1967 427 Corvettes.
He has every color combination available from Chevrolet in
1967. There are a total of 140 cars in his collection with 98
of them Corvettes. That’s pretty good for a man who sold his
first Corvette to get enough money to get his first car
dealership. He now has over 100 car dealerships; four
Nascar Race Teams and a net worth of a Billion Dollars.

I really wish everyone a Great 4th of July. There are many
ways to celebrate it: with families, friends or at special 4th

events. However you celebrate it, please remember to
honor our Nation’s Birthday and it’s American Flag.

Tony
“Save the Wave”

TRIVIA QUESTION: What year was the first Corvette to
have the “Tank Sticker” or “Built Sheet” attached to the Gas
Tank?

(Answer to May’s Trivia Question): The front emblem and
horn button on the “Autorama” 1953 Corvette Show Car
featured the checkered flag and what other symbol?
Answer: the American Flag



FRIENDS, FOOD AND FUN AT CORVETTE SUPERSPORTS CLUB PICNIC

BY BERT WIEST, PICNICMEISTER

53 brave and intrepid club members braved the drizzle and mist to attend the club picnic on
June 11 at Tri Cities park in Placentia. The club provided hot dogs, condiments, chips, potato salad,
coleslaw and dessert for the event. Dianne Wiest, Ron DeBartolomeis, Tony Schavone and Bert Wiest
rotated as the grill masters on the barbecue cooking the hot dogs.

The first game was a Corvette trivia and CSS trivia game won by Ed Norris and Tony Schavone,
chocolate race cars were handed out as prizes. Game number two was the beach ball relay which
required the participants to move the beach ball to their partners by way of a stocking stuffed with a
potato, tied around their waist to their relay partner. This was won by partners Karen DeBartolomeis
and Doug Utash in a hilarious finish. The next game was pass the ping-pong ball on the spoon held
between your teeth, won by John Spurr, Linda Norris, Joe Orrico and his guest Kellie. Finally came
the pass the orange under your chin again won by Joe and Kellie. Unfortunately, there were no takers
for the cornhole tournament.

Another high spot of the day was the birthday celebration of member Eric Ellsworth, the picnickers
gathered, sang the traditional rendition of “Happy Birthday” in our usual outstanding choral manner
and then enjoyed a delicious birthday cake, one of the offered desserts.

The general consensus was that it was a fun event and all are looking forward to another picnic
next year. Special thanks to Rich Carias, Ed Norris and Dace MacDonough for their help in the
teardown and carrying stuff to the truck.



Lets Play!Corvette Super Sports Club Picnic
June 11, 2016

 No time to doddle around.
We went right to playing games.
This was very serious business!



Winners!

Lets Eat!



Club Picnic (Con’t)

Bundle up! It’s cold outside!

Everyone had a great time!
Looking forward to next year’s “Second” Annual Picnic!

Lets hope the weather is a little better…

Here are a few extra guests who wanted to join in the fun!



BIG BEAR BASH 2016

We had another fun filled weekend at the Big Bear Bash. The weekend kicked off with the Bash Before the
Bash at Garry and Shirley Jones house, and as always we had lots of delicious food, refreshing drinks, along
with the good company of friends and the awesome music that Garry puts together for our afternoon
enjoyment.

The car show was held on Friday afternoon at the Robin Hood Inn. Bob and I won first place in the C4 class
with our 40th Anniversary coupe and Dave and Jenny Mac Donough took first place with their C-5, 50th
Anniversary. It must have been a weekend for the anniversary cars. After the car show some people
participated in the Horseshoe Rallye. This was an event where you drove your car around town stopping at
four different locations picking up keepsakes along the way and finishing at the Horseshoe pits for the
horseshoe competition. The teams representing Corvette Super Sports were, Bud and Shannon Norris and
Dawnette Norris and Dave MacDonough. Bud and Shannon won second place and Dawnette and Dave had a
lot of fun trying to get that horseshoe around that stake. The Trivia contest was also held on Friday evening,
this was to test our knowledge of the Corvette. This year Shannon Norris and Doug Lyon represented our club
and earned a very respectful fourth place. Way to go Shannon and Doug!!! To top off the awards for the
evening Corvette Super Sports won the Club Participation plaque.

Saturday we were off to the races!! Corvette Super Sports was well represented and did pretty well dodging
the cones out there on the track!

Bud Norris, Ed Norris, Kevin Presser, Doug Lyon, Jackie Lyon and Shannon Norris all got first place in the
classes. Best Time Overall with a 37.17 went to Ed Norris and Best Time of the Day for women with a 41.399
went to Shannon Norris. Congratulations you two!!

Our dinner Saturday night was delicious, we had our choice of Salmon, Tri Tip or Chicken with potatoes, salad,
vegetables and of course dessert all of it really Yummy!!! The rest of the evening was spent catching up with
old friends, great music to dance to and we can't forget those Raffle prizes which consisted mostly of cash with
some of our members lucky enough to win and Shannon was the big grand prize winner!

Sunday it is time to pack up and get ready for our trip home, but not before some of us went on the Gimmick
and Poker Rallye. Shannon and Dawnette along with Doug and Jackie represented our club. Shannon and
Dawnette won first place in the Gimmick Rallye just nosing out Doug and Jackie who won second place.
Dawnette and Shannon also were lucky enough to win second in the Poker Rallye with three 5's. While
Shannon, Dawnette, Jackie and Doug were out mounting up the NCCC points the rest of us went back to
Garry and Shirley's to say our "Good Byes" and enjoy the delicious brunch Shirley always prepares for us.

So, if you like to Race your Corvette, Show your Corvette off, Drive your Corvette and cruise in your Corvette
then you definitely need to go to the Big Bear Bash and the Bash Before the Bash hosted by Garry and
Shirley.

I would like to send a big Thank You to Garry and Shirley and Corvettes West for a Fun Filled Weekend.

Submitted by Vicki Kump



Bash Before the Big Bear Bash
June 24, 2016

Well Garry and Shirley – you did it again!! You
hosted a fun, scrumptious and fantastic Bash
Before the Bash. Everyone had a great time –
eating, drinking and just hanging out. Thank you
both for all the hard work and great hospitality.

President Tony’s Column (Extra)



Corvette’s Birthday!

June 30th 1953 was the birth of Corvette.
Celebrating this momentous occasion on this
day at the Corvette Museum seemed like the
ideal place and time for a visit and a piece

Birthday history. I hope you enjoy a few of our
pictures as much as we enjoyed taking them

with our new babies.

Rick Miller, son Brian and brother Scott Glover

The non museum pictures are from the Blue
Ridge Mt. Parkway and the end of the Tale of

the Dragon in North Carolina.



continuing to update and post club information on various
websites.

Car show chairperson Wayne Heard reports that the car
show is in need of raffle prizes and goodie bag items.

Dave MacDonough reported that the next shooting will be
on the 18th at Raahauges.

The goodies were provided by Joyce Grohmann and Bert
Wiest.

Next months raffle will be hosted by Linda Norris and Vicki
Kump.

Tonight’s raffle was hosted by Sal and Teresa Cruz.

The raffle winners were Richard Cheek, Jennifer Spencer,
Nelson Betancourt, Ken Pence, Judi Spurr, Steve Dull,
Joyce Grohmann, Bert Wiest, Sherry Anderson, Donna
Stewart and Jean Pence.

The meeting was adjourned at 2023.

Respectfully Submitted,
Bert Wiest, Secretary

CSS General Meeting Minutes
June 7, 2016

Officers Present: Tony Schavone, Donna Stewart, Bert
Wiest, Will Grohmann, Joe Orrico, Douglas Mariani

Board members present: Dianne Wiest, George McMullen,
Laura Schavone, Ron DeBartolomeis, Gary Plehn

Members present: 50

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Bert
Wiest.

Sergeant at arms Ron DeBartolomeis called the meeting
to order and led the assemblage in the Pledge of
Allegiance at 1700.

President Tony Schavone welcomed all present, thanking
them for their attendance. He introduced Jason who
spoke briefly about American Classic Collector Car
Insurance Co. He told us about their services and benefits.

Vice-President Donna Stewart introduced the night’s
visitors: Nelson Betancourt, Eddie Hoefer and Fred
Reineke. She then introduced our newest members
Steve and Kathy Dull to the club, presenting them with
their name badges and club notebooks.

The reading of the last meeting’s minutes was waived
and Secretary Bert Wiest told about the upcoming club
picnic and the trip to the Day Classic Car museum on
August 20th.

Donna Stewart gave a recap of the upcoming events:
June 11, club picnic; June 24-26, Big Bear Bash;
July 16, Reagan Library trip; August 13, Battleship Iowa
trip; August 20, Day Family Classic Car Museum trip.
Shirley Jones talked about the Big Bear Bash, Gary
Maleski about the Reagan Library trip and Art Huhta
about the Iowa tour.

Donna then announced the birthdays and anniversaries,
the birthdays are: Chris Spencer, Sal Cruz, Eric
Ellsworth, Geoff Girvin, Douglas Mariani, Dennis Blake,
Elaine Cooper and Debra Pritchard. The Anniversaries
were: Eric Ellsworth and Debbie Ruby, Steve and Cathy
Melton, Gary and Alina Maleski, Ellis Chee and George
and Sandy McMullen.

Joe Orrico was given his 25 year membership pin.

Charity Chairperson Dianne Wiest read a letter of thanks
from Patriots and Paws for the clubs donation.

Webmaster Douglas Mariani reiterated the need to send
pictures of events to him for inclusion on the website.

Publicity chairperson Richard Cheek reports he is



Board Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2016

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Donna Stewart, Bert
Wiest, Debbie Ruby

Board members present: Dianne Wiest, Gary Plehn, Laura
Schavone, Eric Ellsworth, Ron DeBartolomeis

Others present: Art Huhta, Wayne Heard, Richard Cheek

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Bert. Wiest.

President Tony Schavone opened the meeting at 1904,
thanking all for their attendance.

Vice-President Donna Stewart reports that at present no
caravan is planned for the Big Bear Bash but the car show there
is scheduled for 2:00 PM.

Treasurer Will Grohmann is on vacation and will return in
three weeks.

Secretary Bert Wiest presented the application of Nelson
Betancourt and Eddie Hoefer for membership. He made a
motion: “moved that Nelson Betancourt and Eddie Hoefer be
accepted for membership into Corvette Super Sports.” The
motion was seconded, the vote called for and taken and
passed unanimously. Bert will now process the
application/applicants for membership.

Newsletter Editor Debra Ruby has no newsletter news, but
reminded Bert Wiest to write an article regarding the picnic.
Bert acquiesced.

Care and Concern Chairperson Dianne Wiest reports
George McMullen came through his knee replacement
surgery fine but is on pain meds during his physical
therapy.

She also reported the Calicinto Ranch trip is on for October
8th.

Publicity Chair Richard Cheek reports that many of the
websites he has been trying to get the club listed on are
no longer operating.

The picnic was well attended by 53 people and came in well
under budget at $249.00.

The caravan to Big Bear is tentatively scheduled to leave Coco’s
at 9:30 AM. There was some discussion as to arriving at
Shirley’s too early before preparations were completed.

There will be an email sent regarding the Reagan Library
trip.

There will be an email sent regarding the Iowa trip.

Secretary Bert Wiest brought up the possibility of a trip to
the Autry Museum, the idea was well received and Bert
will plan accordingly.

The meeting was adjourned at 1950.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bert Wiest, Secretary



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

June Birthdays
 3 - Chris Spencer
 5 - Sal Cruz
12 - Eric Ellsworth
13 - Geoff Girvin
14 - Douglas Mariani
20 - Dennis Blake
22 - Elaine Cooper
25 - Debra Prichard

July Birthdays
 3 - Dawnette Norris
14 - Bob Kump
14 - Kristine Des Biens
19 - Brenda Kalb
22 - Mike Baddley
25 - Douglas Utash
28 - Ellis Chee
31 - Cathy Melton

June Anniversaries
 6 - Eric Ellsworth/Debra Ruby
 9 - Steve/Cathy Melton
16 - Gary/Alina Maleski
20 - Ellis/Cindy Chee
26 - George/Sandra McMullen

July Anniversaries
 8 - Bob/Vicki Kump
 9 - Phil/Sherry Anderson
12 - Chuck/Sue Rosen
12 - Tony/Laura Schavone
19 - Bud/Dawnette Norris



Connell Chevrolet helps sponsor our Corvette Club. They
have been family owned and operated by the Doddridge
family since 1989 when Paul Doddridge purchased the
franchise from John Connell. Paul is still active with the
dealership, but he also spends a lot of his time at his ranch
in Montana. His son Wayne Doddridge is the active
General Manager.

Connell Chevrolet was first opened in the late 1950’s and
was located in Newport Beach on Pacific Coast Highway.
Then in 1963, they relocated to Harbor Boulevard in Costa
Mesa.

Connell has one of the largest new, certified, and
pre-owned inventories in Southern California. If you’re
looking for a specific Tahoe, Silverado pickup, Corvette, or
a late-model used car or truck, chances are, Connell
Chevrolet has it.

And over the years, Connell’s Service Department has built
a reputation fixing your GM vehicle right the first time and in
a timely manner. They currently have more Chevrolet
Master Technicians than most other Chevrolet dealers in
the entire USA.

When you go to Connell for service ask for Todd Mack.
Todd has been a Service Consultant at Connell for over 20
years and is a recommended advisor in the Corvette forum.
For you “do-it-yourselfers,” Connell Chevrolet has an
expansive Parts Department. They are one of the largest
wholesale dealers in the area. And if they don’t have your
specific automotive part on hand, they can probably secure
it within a few days.

Lastly, let’s talk about the Connell employee family. To
many, their employment at Connell is not a job... It’s a
career. Many employees including the sales, service and
office personnel have worked at Connell for twenty years
and more. Even the outside vendors who help to support
Connell Chevrolet, have been within the Doddridge family
for many years.

Look for Wayne Doddridge next time you’re at the
dealership and introduce yourself. He is a family man with 6
children and supports the local community. He and
Connell Chevrolet help sponsor Orange Lutheran High
School, Crean Lutheran High, Costa Mesa High, Fountain
Valley High, Estancia High, the Orange County 4H clubs,
Newport Harbor Corvettes, Corvette Super Sports, Better
Business Bureau, Auto Club, Costco, Los Angeles County
Police and Fire Departments, the Orange County Fire
Department, Costa Mesa Police, Newport Beach Police,
Huntington Beach Police and Irvine Police.

Connell Chevrolet is located at:

 2828 Harbor Boulevard, Costa Mesa, CA 92626

 Sales (714) 546-1200
 Service (714)755-3335
 Parts (714)546-9400
 Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Jackie Lyon and Shirley Jones, for sending me
pictures from the Bash Before the Big Bear Bash! Thank
you, Vicki Kump, for the article about the Big Bear
Bash. Thank you, Rick Miller, for the article and
pictures about Corvette’s Birthday!

Enjoy!

Debbie :-)



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet
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